
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 April 11, 1916 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meetings of March 28th and April 4th 
were read and approved. 

 
The quarterly report of the City Health Officer was submitted and 
read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Rankin, the same was accepted and ordered placed on 
file. 
 
The quarterly report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers was 
submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, 
seconded by Commissioner Rankin, the report was referred to the 
Auditor. 
 
The quarterly report of the City Treasurer was submitted and 
read. On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the report was referred to the Auditor. 

 
The quarterly report of the City Clerk and Auditor was submitted 
and read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Rankin, the report was referred to the Commissioner 
of Finance and Supplies. 
 
The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance, entitled An 
Ordinance Providing for the Authorization and Publication of the 
Revised Ordinances of 1916 of the City of Grand Junction," was 
presented and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final passage. 
 
The motion carried and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and adopted. 
 



The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the ordinance passed and adopted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the Ordinance just passed be numbered 248. 
 
The motion carried, and it was so ordered. 
 
The official bond of A. L. Halligan, policeman, having been 
examined and approved by the City Attorney, the same was on 
motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to sign on behalf of the 
City the contract leasing to Henry N. Patterson that part of 
Palmer Park lying west of the D. & R. G. railroad tracks for a 
term of two years. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 

 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 
departments and audited, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

21,664 Park Fred Pukall $15.00 Work in Parks 

665 Fire Price & Meek 11.95 Repair work 

666-9 Misc. Mt. States 
Tel. & T. Co. 

 
70.51 

 
Telephone service 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants 

ordered drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the bills allowed. 
 



Bids for constructing four inch concrete curbing in Cottonwood 

Park were received and read as follows: H. A. Polker, bid 19 1-2 
cts. per lineal foot; Edw. Johnson, bid 22 cts per lin. foot; 
Voils Coal Co., bid 22 1-2 cts. per lin. foot. 
 
The bid of H. A. Polker being the lowest, it was moved by 
Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, that 
said bid be accepted and H. A. Polker awarded the work according 
to specifications. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 

carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that The Daily Sentinel be designated as the city official 
newspaper from April 15, 1916, to January 1st, 1917. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and The Daily Sentinel made the official newspaper 
from the date aforesaid. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the Commissioner of Highways be authorized to purchase for 
use of the Highway Department one span of mules for $325.00. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council then adjourned. 
 

/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


